Jackson Friendship 4-H Club Holds May Meeting

Jackson Friendship 4-H Club's March meeting was held on May 10, 2021 by Zoom, due to the current restrictions from Covid-19.

The meeting was called to order by president Kylee Winner. Members and guests said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Wyatt Stump gave a Health & Safety Report: Watch out for tractors during planting season.

In Old Business, members were reminded to read the eClover each week. This information can also be found by going to darke.osu.edu and click on 4-H Youth Development. Members who are required to complete Quality Assurance should look on the Darke County 4-H website for options and times available. In other Old Business, members decided to stock Blessing Boxes with non-perishable food items as part of the club's community service project. Members will bring in items based on the first letter of their last name.

In New Business, Nancy has fair information for Junior Fairboard, king and queen contests, bake-a-rama, etc. This information can also be found on the Darke County Junior Fair website.

In Advisor Reports, Nancy told the club that clean up at Eldora will be July 15th. Members voted to clean the parking lot as well as the bleacher area to earn more money.

With no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be June 14 at 7:00pm at Harter Park.

Submitted by: Camryn Winner, Reporter